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BARROW VC PRIMARY SCHOOL
Old Row, Barrow, Clitheroe, BB7 9AZ
Telephone: 01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine: 01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
Thursday 4th October 2018

Dear Parents,
Parent Governor Elections
Completed ballot papers must be returned to school and placed in the ballot box (situated in the reception area) by 12 noon on Thursday 11th October.  
Parents Evening – Monday 15th October 1.30-6.30pm
We will be holding parents evening on Monday 15th October. This will be an opportunity to look at your child’s work, any support they may need and to discuss how well they have settled into their new class. Reports about your child’s progress and attainment will be sent next half term and there will be an opportunity to speak to your child’s teacher following this. You should have received a text explaining how to book a 10 minute appointment via the online system. If you have been unable to do this or did not receive a text, please contact the school office.
ParentPay 

Please pay any outstanding balances on ParentPay. We have now set up ParentPay for parents wishing to pay their Barrow out of School Club invoice. 

IQ Christmas Card Designs 

Your child will be bringing their Christmas Card Design and order form home today. If you wish to order any, please return the form to school before Thursday 18th October.
Remembrance Poppies

As part of the preparations for “Whalley Remembers” we have been asked to recruit volunteers who are able to sew, knit or croquet in order to make poppies to decorate Whalley village for Remembrance weekend. If you are able to make a poppy or would like the challenge of attempting a new skill, we have poppy guidelines and templates. Please contact the school office for details. The poppies need to be returned to the school by Wednesday, 7th November for collection.
Family Assembly 
Each Friday we hold a Family Assembly in the school hall at 9.10am. You are welcome to attend and help us to celebrate success and achievement. In addition, each Class will lead their own special assembly. Please see below for the date of each Family Class Assembly.
Friday 5th October    
Class 5

Thursday 18th October
Class 4

Friday, 2nd November
Class 3

Friday, 16th November
Class 2

Friday, 30th November
Class 1

[image: image2.png]Y
Ofsted

Outstanding
School

4



FOBS Disco 
The FOBS Fancy Dress Disco is on Friday 2nd November. The cost of £2.50 includes the disco, a drink and a bag of crisps. The Infant disco for pupils in classes 1 and 2 will be from 5.30 – 6.30pm and the junior disco for pupils in classes 3,4 and 5 will be from 6.45pm – 8pm. Tickets can be purchased from the school office.
FOBS and Barrow VC Primary School would like to say a huge Thank you to First 4 Direct Mail for donating the funds to purchase a music, light and smoke system for the disco!
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‘A Text to Home’

We are proud of all our pupils for the many different ways they show excellence. Each week the class teachers choose one pupil who has excelled and we send a text home to share this.  This week our ‘Text to Home’ pupils are:

Class 1: Olivia Hartley-Walls
Class 2: Eliza Dugdale
Class 3: Morgan Sergeant 
Class 4: Emily Johnson
Class 5: Martha Bowers
Well done. We are proud of you!
Community Event
Clitheroe Library on Saturday 6th October from 9.00am – 5.00pm there will be a free, fun festival of arts, science and culture activities for all ages.

A message from the Headteacher

The weeks are rushing by and it will soon be the end of our first half term! We are very excited about our themed week next week and hope you will be able to join us on Friday 12th October from 2pm. We will also be serving tea and coffee and Mrs Pamphlett is making some delicious treats. Any donations made will be given to the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal. Tickets for the FOBS disco are selling well and we hope you will join us on Friday 2nd November. The preschool building is nearly ready and the Breakfast and After School Club are eager to set up their base! We hope to start running the Barrow out of School Club from the building from Monday 8th October. 
I continue to be impressed by the excellent teaching and learning within the school and I know you will be delighted when you come to Parents Evening and look at your child’s books.

I have begun working with the School Council and they have decided that they would like to focus their fundraising efforts upon improving playtimes and lunchtimes. School Council members shared the views and thoughts of their class. The School Council has decided to fundraise to purchase equipment for playtimes and lunchtimes. They are now working with their classes to decide which equipment they would like, so can find out the target amount we need to raise this year. They will then decide how they would like to do this. The school Council will be representing the school at an event for the       re-opening of Barrow Co-op next week and are looking forward to showing our local community how well behaved and polite we are!
Mrs Welch
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Acting Headteacher 
